
LEPC Quarterly Meeting 
 June 1, 2023 

     Lincoln Emergency Services Building     

Minutes 
 

Agenda Notes Follow up  

 
  Roll call 

Present: Robert Keach, Brandon Cochran, Shawn Esterl, 
Jarrod Heinze, Jesse Knight, Dustin Florence, Craig 
Walker, Kati Hembry, Rick Horn, Elizabeth Sheldon 

   

  
Approval of last 
meeting’s 
minutes 

March 2, 2023 minutes approved with changes made. 

• Communications- 5th bullet point. “ferra” changed to 
Thira. 

• Date inserted- December 8,2022  

  

Communications • Bob reports- “Thank yous” 

• Jesse reports there will be a new Tier 2 reporting 

• 311-312-Change in STS. Jesse did an inspection on 
USD 298’s chemistry lab. This is a work in progress 
that Jesse will be assisting with.  

• Any flammable product must have an STS on it.  

• Jesse is working on a Hazardous waste removal day 
for the entire community. With grant support as well 
as possible, insurance companies, banks, the city, 
and the county. A company called Clean Arbor 
Cleaning would be running it from the LJSHS 
parking lot hopefully at the end of June 2023. It 
would be for any hazardous waste plus 
pharmaceutical and e-waste. 

• Jesse talked with Tall Grass Hazmat. They would 
like to do a tabletop  exercise with pipelines 
specifically for Lincoln. This will meet KDEM 
requirements.  

 

    

Reports of 
Subcommittees:  

      

 Individual  
Reports: 
Environmental  

Shawn talked about the ESP Program for drought. He 
reports having 230 applications between Lincoln Co and 
Ellsworth Co.  

 

  Business Craig reminds everyone that this is the time for spraying 
and people need to be careful and make sure they are 
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securing their chemicals appropriately.  

 Sheriff’s office 
  

Dustin reports his department is waiting for new radios.   

  PIO        

  Regional 
Homeland Security 

  

 Co. 
Commissioners 

Not present  

Emergency Mgmt. Jesse reports having the new Flood plain maps. He is the 
Flood plain Administrator and Manager. 
Grants are being written for new radios for the Sheriff’s 
department as well as for new trucks.  

 

Fire  Jarrod reports having four more people certified for FF1 
and Hazmat hopefully by the end of this month.  

 

 EMS  Brandon reports he is working on budget and licensing. 
In August at the EMS shed, Barton Community College is 
offering an EMT Class that will be two nights a week for 
four hours lasting three and half months.  

 

Lincoln Co. 
Hospital 

Kati reports that she will have ACLS and PALS class being 
offered at the hospital for staff and possible EMTs.  
She took part in HCC exercise online last month.  

 

Lincoln Co. Health 
Dept.  

Elizabeth reports working on budget and figuring out grant 
funds that need to be spent from Covid.  

 

 Regional EM   KDEM is in the process of making them more user friendly 
and more hands on.  

 

 Community 
Groups  

  

Old Business: none  

New Business: none  

Public Comments:     

Adjourn Robert made a motion to adjourn this meeting with Jesse 
and Kati seconding. Meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm.  

 

Announcements:   Next Meeting is September 7,2023 Noon at EMS Shed  

Submitted by Elizabeth Sheldon, Secretary  


